MEMO

TO:

MARILYN FRAHM

FROM:

DIANE NIXON

DATE:

APRIL 17, 1986

RE:

LIBRARY SUMMER HOURS

FOR INTERIOR.

Marilyn I am enclosing another copy of the library summer hours to be published in the **next interior** in case you did not find the previous copy I sent. Per our phone conversation, I thought I had better send you another copy in case we both forgot to remind each other before the next interior deadline.

In any case, if you do find the master I had previously sent you please use that as it is much better than this xerox copy, I do not need either copy back. Please also put as a seperate insert in the interior, and make it a color other than green as this was the last color used.

Thank you.



LIBRARY AND LEARNING RESOURCES

Saginaw Valley State College

LIBRARY/LEARNING RESOURCES CENTER

Summer_1986

Regular Hours

Monday - Thursday Friday Saturday Sunday

8:00 a.m. - 10:30 p.m. 8:00 a.m. - 4:30 p.m. 8:30 a.m. - 5:00 p.m. CLOSED

May 1
May 2 (Friday - Commencement, 8:00 p.m.)
May 3 (Saturday - Commencement, 1:30 p.m.)
May 4 (Sunday)
May 5 (Begin Summer Term)
May 26 (Memorial Day)

July 4 (Independence Day)
July 5-6 (Weekend)

August 19-20 (Final Exams)
August 21-22
August 23-24 (Weekend)
August 25-29
August 30-31 (Weekend)

September 1 (Labor Day)
September 2 (Begin Fall Term)

8:00 a.m. - 4:30 p.m. 11:00 a.m. - 6:00 p.m. 12:00 noon - 5:00 p.m. CLOSED Regular Summer Hours CLOSED

CLOSED CLOSED

Regular Hours 8:00 a.m. - 4:30 p.m. CLOSED 8:00 a.m. - 4:30 p.m. CLOSED

CLOSED Begin Regular Fall Hours

Reference Librarians' Hours (commencing May 5)

Monday - Thursday Friday

8:00 a.m. - 8:00 p.m. 8:00 a.m. - 4:30 p.m.

Interior

- * HONORARY DEGREE RECIPIENTS NAMED
- * FACULTY AWARDS DINNER SET
- * SPANISH PROFESSOR RECONGIZED BY STATE OF MICHIGAN

For Saginaw Valley State College employees. Published by the Office of Information Services. Call 790-4054 with news items.

April 29, 1986

THREE TO RECEIVE HONORARY DEGREES

Two former Board of Control members and a local merchant have been selected to receive honorary doctorates from SVSC at its May 2 and 3 commencement ceremonies.

Mrs. Dorothy D. "Honey" Arbury

will receive a Doctor of Fine Arts degree. She has played a major role in the development of SVSC. Mrs. Arbury is one of two



people who served on SVSC's governing board since the school's inception. After more than 22 years of service, she did not seek reappointment when her most recent term on the Board of Control expired last July.

Mrs. Arbury is a graduate of Kingswood School and she attended Connecticut College for Women. Events surrounding World War II temporarily changed her priorities and she left college to become a "war wife."

When not following her husband on various assignments, she worked as a teacher's helper in a private nursery school. She also worked in the Home Service Division of American Red Cross for two years.

Following the war years, Mrs. Arbury made her home in Midland. She served ten years as a member of the board of Midland Public Library. During that time the Grace A. Dow

John W. Kendall will be

awarded a Doctor of Laws degree. He was born in St. Paul, Minnesota, and moved to Detroit with his family in December of 1940. He



attended both parochial and public schools, but dropped out of high school in the tenth grade. For the next several years, he worked as a railroad porter in Canada and a factory worker in the Detroit area. He was drafted into the U.S. Army in 1952, and upon discharge returned to Detroit and his former job with Bohn Aluminum and Brass.

The need to continue his education became apparent, so he earned a G.E.D. and then attended several institutions of higher learning, earning credits toward a Bachelor's Degree. He received a B.S. in biology and education from Wayne State University in 1963 at the age of 32, and for the next three years taught science in the Detroit Public Schools.

In 1966 Kendall began working for Chrysler Corporation as a stamping foreman. During the twenty years since he joined Chrysler, he has held 26 James R. Krohn also will

receive a Doctor of Laws degree. He was born in Saginaw on December 11, 1924, and has been a resident of Saginaw all his life. His



only extended period away from the city was for a three-year tour of duty with the U. S. Army during World War II. He served with distinction, and was awarded the Bronze Star for bravery in duty.

Krohn long has been active in the commercial and civic life of Saginaw. As president of Seitner's of Saginaw, he has experienced directly the changes that have taken place in the city and surrounding communities. Under his leadership, Seitner's has maintained its reputation as a family-owned retail clothing store catering to the needs and tastes of local customers. Several years ago, Seitner's opened an outlet in Fashion Square Mall. The original store on Federal Street continues to serve downtown shoppers, and there are two stores in Bay City.

Krohn is a member of Downtown Kiwanis and of the Saginaw

ARBURY, continued

Grace A. Dow Memorial Library was planned and built. She served ten years on the advisory board of Salvation Army and was instrumental in raising funds for a new building for that organization.

Her interest in art led to a two-year term on the exhibitions committee of the Midland Art Council. She served on the Saginaw Art Museum Board of Trustees for two years and on their exhibitions committee for three years. She was the first woman to be appointed to the Board of Trustees of Cranbrook Academy of Art.

Her work on behalf of SVSC began during the College's first two years as a private school, 1963-65. When Governor George Romney signed the charter making SVSC a state college, she was appointed to its first Board of Control. She has been among the institution's most dedicated supporters, contributing time and energy as well as material resources. She took an active role in implementing the fundraising campaign that led to the construction of the Pioneer Hall of Engineering and Technology. More recently, she has provided key leadership for the Midland community committee seeking funding for SVSC's new Fine Arts Center, which will include the Marshall M. Fredericks Sculpture Gallery. She continues to serve on the Board of Directors of the SVSC Foundation.

Mrs. Arbury's husband, Ned, president of A. S. Arbury and Sons, was recognized with an SVSC honorary degree in 1983.

A native of Midland, Mrs. Arbury is the mother of two grown children and has five grandchildren.

KENDALL, continued

different jobs in 14 locations. He currently serves on the corporate Industrial Relations staff. While employed by Chrysler, he has attended graduate school at Wayne State University and the University of Detroit. In 1978, with Chrysler's sponsorship, he completed the Executive Development Program at U-of-M.

Following the civil unrest in the late 60's, Kendall became committed to bringing racial harmony both to Chrysler and the community at large. During 1969 and 1970, he spent six months on loan to the "New Detroit, Inc." staff and still is a member of the Public Safety and Justice Committee. He served several years on the Vickery Committee, appointed by the mayor and police commissioner.

In 1969 Kendall was appointed by Governor William Milliken to the SVSC Board of Control. His tenure began just as the school was dedicating its campus. During his 16 1/2 years on the SVSC Board, Kendall attended countless meetings and rarely missed a major college event. He served as vice chairperson of the Board for seven years and chairperson for the past five years. He worked to help the people of the Saginaw Valley realize their desire for an institution of higher learning, and helped those directly connected with the school to carry out the building of that dream. He also served on the SVSC Foundation and is an active supporter of the Cardinal athletic program.

Kendall and his wife, Kathy, live in Southfield with their two children, Kristin and John IV, who are students at Southfield High School.

Kristin will enter SVSC as a freshman this fall. Kendall's married daughter, Karen Hurley, who attended SVSC as a freshman and sophomore, earned her B.S. from Michigan State University. She teaches the hearing impaired at Detroit Public Schools.

KROHN, continued

Historical Society. He serves on the advisory board of the Saginaw Art Museum. He is a director for PRIDE - a community-based group working for "Positive Results in a Downtown Environment." He also has served as a director of Downtown Saginaw, Inc. and as director of Saginaw Central Area Inc.

He served a term as president of the retail division of the Saginaw Chamber of Commerce. He was a director of the American Red Cross and chairman of "Service to Military Families" for Saginaw County and a vice president of United Way of Saginaw County. From 1966 to 1969 and again from 1971 to 1975 he was a member of the Board of Trustees governing Saginaw General Hospital. A member of the Saginaw Club, he has served on its board of directors and as vice president of the organization. In addition to his position with Seitner's, Krohn holds the presidency of the J. B. Sperry Co. of Port Huron. He also is a director of Second National Bank in Saginaw and served a term as president of the Central States Department Stores Association.

Krohn graduated from Saginaw High School in 1942 and received a Bachelor of Arts degree from MSU in 1948. Krohn and his wife, Barbara, have three daughters. They are Saginaw residents.

SVSC FACULTY ASSOCIATION AWARDS HONORS

Three students have been selected to receive the first tuition grants through the SVSC Faculty Association scholarship program. The awards were presented at a Monday, April 28 banquet at Doan Center.

Recipients of the scholarships are: Valerie Hamilton, Sharon Hungerford and Priscilla Seward. Hamilton is a junior majoring in social work, from Saginaw. Her mentor will be Mrs. Nellie Monroe, associate professor of social work. Hungerford is a senior majoring in elementary education, from Saginaw. Dr. Kenneth R. Wahl, professor of education, will serve as her mentor. Seward is a history major from Snover. She is a junior and will study with Dr. Drew Hinderer, associate professor of philosophy-English, as her mentor.

Hamilton and Hungerford each will receive \$300 toward tuition, while Seward has been awarded \$400. Each student also received a plaque, and mentors were presented certificates recognizing their commitment to the students' academic development.

The endowment fund that supports the scholarships has accumulated more than \$22,000 in principal since fundraising efforts began less than three years ago. Contributors include faculty, staff and interested community members.

Sharing the limelight with the student scholarship winners were two professors from the history department whose accomplishments were recognized by their peers. The award for outstanding scholarship went to Dr. Thomas Renna, while Dr. Robert Braddock



Dr. David Barker, professor of French, [left] presents a plaque to Valerie Hamilton at the Faculty Association banquet.

received the college service award.

For Renna, the award was another in a series of tributes to his research and writing. Earlier this year he became the first recipient of the SVSC Award for Excellence in Research. Renna joined the SVSC faculty in 1970. He earned a B.A. from the University of Scranton, an M.A. from the University of Nebraska, and a Ph.D. from Brown University.

Braddock has chaired the history department since 1985. He served for four years on the college's curriculum committee, which has a major responsibility for developing the school's academic programs.

Braddock also served for two years on the General Education Task Force, assisting with the establishment of requirements in the humanities, social studies and natural sciences.

He is faculty advisor for the SVSC History/Political Science Club and for the soccer club. He has served as advisor to the Valley Vanguard editor, and he was a member of the NCA Evaluation steering committee.

Like Renna, Braddock has numerous scholarly accomplishments to his credit. On four occasions he has received National Endowment for the Humanities grants for summer seminars. His articles and reviews have been published in "Albion," "16th Century Journal," "Michigan Academician," and "Journal of British Studies."

Braddock holds an A.B. degree from Middlebury College, and M.A. and Ph.D. degrees from Northwestern University. He also attended the University of London.

SAGINAM DALLED STATE COLLEGE MAY CALENDAR OF EDENTS

- National Honor Society Conference; 8:30 a.m. 2:00 p.m., Doan Center.

 Admission is \$2.00 per person. Call Kathy Lopez at ext. 4207 for more information.
- "The Shooting Party;" 7:45 p.m., Wickes Lecture Theatre. A guilt-ridden lawyer killed the woman he loved, then pinned it on her husband. Admission by pro-rated membership, available at the door. Call ext.4154 for details.
- Golf: NAIA District 23 Championships at Bay Valley Golf Club. Admission is free. Call the Athletic Department at ext. 4114 for details.
- "The Assistance Workshop for Small Quantity Generators of Hazardous Waste;" 8:30 a.m. 12:30 p.m., Wickes Lecture Hall. Admission is free. Call ext. 4295 for more information.
- Track: Men's and Women's NAIA District 23; 9:00 a.m. 6:00 p.m., SVSC Track. Admission is free. Call ext. 4114 for more information.
- ABLERS General Meeting; 7:00 10:00 p.m., Lower Level Doan Center. Admission is free. Call Ted Nitz at ext. 4273 for details.
- Honors Thesis Presentation; 4:00 5:00 p.m., Wickes Hall Faculty Lounge.

 Admission is free. Call Dr. Rosalie Troester at ext. 4022 for more information.
- Substance Abuse Testing; 8:00 a.m. Noon, Pioneer Annex 2. Admission is free. Call Cynthia Kauffman at 753-8822 for more information.
- Track: Men's and Women's GLIAC Championship; 9:00 a.m. 8:00 p.m., SVSC Track. Admission is free. Call ext. 4114 for more information.
- "The Damned;" 7:45 p.m., Wickes Lecture Theatre. A decadent German family is overcome by an evil more powerful than their own. Admission by prorated membership, available at the door. Call ext. 4154 for details.

INTERIOR SUMMER SCHEDULE

>*<

The campus community can look for the **Interior** on alternating Tuesdays, beginning May 13. Information to be included in the newsletter should be submitted to Information Services by the Wednesday prior to the issue publication date. If you have a news item or need additional information, call extension 4054.

36

ASB/APARTMENTS OPEN HOUSES PLANNED

College students, faculty and staff are invited to attend an Administrative Services Building Open House from 2:00 to 4:00 p.m. on Friday, May 2.

The Office of Residential Life will be hosting a "walk-through" in the new Pine Grove Apartments for SVSC faculty, staff and students from 1:00 p.m. to 3:00 p.m. on Wednesday, May 14. Both styles of apartments will be shown. Apartments 7640-#1 Pine Grove Lane and 7720-#5 Pine Grove Lane are the apartments designated for touring. Call ext. 4255 for more details.

BOARD REPORT ADDENDUM

On April 7, the Board of Control adopted an evaluation of the President. The evaluation followed a report on presidential and Board performance by Dr. Barry Munitz. While the April 7 evaluation contains references to the Munitz report, it is distinct from the report. Both the evaluation and the Munitz Report are available at the circulation desk of the SVSC Library.

PROFESSOR RECOGNIZED FOR INTERNATIONAL SERVICE

Dr. Ricardo Pastor, professor of Spanish, received a concurrent resolution from the Michigan Senate honoring him for academic activities that foster a better understanding of Latin cultures. "A native of Bolivia, Dr. Pastor is able to share his knowledge and sentiments of Latin cultures with Michigan residents," the resolution reads in part. "He seeks to promote intellectual activity ... with presentations, publications, annual tours to Spain, and courses at Saginaw Valley State College." Pastor joined the SVSC faculty in 1977. He attended institutuions of higher education in South America, Europe and the United States, earning his doctoral degree from West Virginia University. In addition to his teaching duties, he has written extensively and has published numerous short stories, books and articles.

VALLEY FILM SOCIETY SELECTION MEETING SET

The Valley Film Society will have its Annual Selection Meeting on Friday, May 9 at 7:00 p.m. in Wickes Lecture Hall. Each member is eligible to nominate two films for the 1986-87 season. Memberships are available for the discount price of \$17.50, good until May 9. Regular memberships are \$20, \$7.50 for students. A \$5 trial membership also is available.

Established in the late 1970s, the society each year selects a variety of classic films, award-winners from other countries, documentaries, early work of actors who go on to become screen stars, and works by new directors in the industry.

Films are shown every other Friday evening, September through May, in the Wickes Lecture Hall. Each screening begins with 15 minutes of "shorts," followed by the feature film. Call ext. 4154 for more details.

BRIEFLY SPEAKING

- --The **Snack Bar**, which is closed through May 4, will reopen Monday, May 5. Summer hours are 8:30 a.m. to 3:00 p.m., Monday through Friday. The Snack Bar will be closed on weekends.
- --Katheryn Meinschein Lewis,

head of collection development in the Library, will be coordinating a long-term collection development policy, based on the College's curricular needs and assessment of the current collection's strengths and weaknesses. Faculty who wish to provide input may contact Lewis at extension 4245.

- --A special do-it-yourself test for colorectal cancer is available free of charge for people over 40 years of age. The test kit can be obtained before May 2 from Health Services at ext. 4272.
- --The Inventors Club will meet for the first time on Wednesday, April 30 at 6:00 p.m. in lower level Doan. For registration information call BIDI at extension 4048.
- --The campus community is invited to join graduates at an Interfaith Convocation, sponsored by Campus Ministry. Dr. James Syphers, associate professor of social work, will speak on Friday, May 2 at 4:30 p.m. On Saturday, May 3 at 9:30 a.m., Dr. Crystal Lange, dean of the school of nursing and allied health sciences, will talk. Both sessions will be held in the theatre, and are free. All are welcome.
- --Delta College will host a statewide conference on affirmative action Friday, May 9. The program, titled "Managing the Progressive Institution," will feature two nationally known speakers: Virginia Nordby, executive assistant to the president at U-M; and Ralph Neas, executive director of the Leadership Conference on Civil Rights, Washington, D.C. Cost for the conference is \$45, and more information is available by contacting Amy Ferguson at ext. 4048.

PROFESSIONAL PROFILE

of bilingual education, has been selected as a candidate for the "Wall of Distinction," on display in the front lobby of the R.H. Siebert Administration Building at Western Michigan University. The Wall of Distinction provides a showcase for the accomplishments of WMU graduates, according to Tina Daniels, assistant director of alumni relations.

--Mr. Matthew Zivich, professor of art, has had two works accepted for showing at the South Bend 14th Biennial Michiana Regional Art Competition. The two acrylic paintings are <u>Hudson Lake</u> and <u>Two Couples Dancing</u>. Both works have been displayed at numerous competitions in Michigan.

The 14th Biennial Michiana was open to artists who are 18 years of age or older, from Indiana, Illinois and Michigan. Accepted media included painting, sculpture or construction, works on paper, textiles, all crafts, glass, mixed media and photographs. Neal David Benezra, associate curator of 20th Century Painting and Sculpture at the Art Institute of Chicago, served as judge. The competition presently is exhibited in the Art Center in South Bend. Indiana, and will be on display until June 1.

FALL 1986 CALENDAR OF EVENTS INFORMATION REQUESTED

Information to be included in the Fall 1986 Calendar of Events is being accepted by Information Services. Space will be reserved for your event if you can respond early. Send information to Tim Inman, Administrative Services Building; ext. 4054.

HIGH FIVE

--SVSC's golf team, after consistently finding the water on Friday, roared back into the lead Saturday to overtake Ferris State. A four-man score of 299 over its home Bay Valley Golf Club course allowed the Cards to finish four strokes ahead of the Bulldogs, 609-613.

Tom Ham shot even par 71, low score Saturday; Joe Sabatino carded 76, Kendall Kinsey 77 and Andy Bethune 78 to round out the team's 299 score. Saginaw Valley has a busy week ahead, playing the Motor City Tournament Friday, the Ferris tournament Saturday and Sunday, then returning to Bay Valley on May 5 for the NAIA District tournament. Winning the NAIA Districts qualifies the team for the Nationals in June in Montgomery, Alabama.



Joe Sabatino blasts this shot out of the trap at Bay Valley Country Club during the SVSC Intercollegiate. Saginaw Valley won the tournament by four strokes over GLIAC rival Ferris State College. -- The Cardinal baseball team scored six runs with two outs over the course of two innings to erase a 7-1 Wayne State lead. A run scored in the bottom of the seventh pulled out the win. Mike Hill raised his record to 3-1 with the win in relief. Hill has defeated Wayne State twice this year and has thrown only nine pitches in both wins. The Cards went on to win the nightcap easily, 13-3. The victories raised SVSC's record to 11-3 in the GLIAC and 28-11-1 overall.

--The women's **softball** team (19-13) defeated Grand Valley State College, 3-2, by scoring three runs in the top of the seventh inning. SVSC won the GVSC Invitational with a 4-0 record.

--The **tennis** team scored a 9-0 victory over Siena Heights. Winners in singles competition were Theresa Buchholz, Terri Bako, Misty Cramer, Tammy Manninen, Diane Kostenko, and Carol Kneller.

EVENTWATCH

Apr. 30: Inventors Club

May 1: NHS Conference

May 2: VFS "The Shooting Party"

May 2: ASB Open House

May 2,3: Commencement

May 2,3: Interfaith Convo.

May 5: NAIA District 23

Golf Championships

May 5: Snack Bar Reopens

For details see monthly calendar or call Information Services